LOTUS

SCHOOL FOR EXCELLENCE

Dear Lotus School for Excellence Parents and Guardians,

We understand that recent discussions about immigration enforcement may have caused concern for
some families. Please know that our school remains a safe and welcoming place for all students and
families. At LSE, we take pride in serving a diverse community, and our focus continues to be on providing
the best learning environment for your children.

At this time, we have no reason to believe that immigration officials will visit our school buildings.
However, if such a situation arises, please be assured that we are prepared to handle it safely, calmly,
and appropriately.

If immigration officers come to our school:

School leaders will follow clear procedures to protect students and their information.

We will contact legal counsel and follow the proper legal steps before sharing any information.
Immigration officers are only allowed in the school building if they present a judicial warrant.
Parents and guardians will be informed if any requests are made regarding their child.

LSE staff do not know and do not request students’ immigration status.

If you would like more information on how to prepare for potential changes to immigration
enforcement, we encourage you to review these helpful resources:

e Family Preparedness Plan ENGLISH / SPANISH
e Know Your Rights Information Access Know Your Rights information

If you have any questions or concerns, please feel free to reach out to your school principal. Our top
priority is keeping our students safe and supported.

Thank you for being a valued part of the LSE community.

Best regards,

Mehmet Nalcaci

Executive Director


https://www.ilrc.org/sites/default/files/resources/imm_preparedness_kit_april2020_1.pdf
https://www.ilrc.org/sites/default/files/2024-11/Plan%20De%20Preparacio%CC%81n%20Familiar_Nov%202024.pdf
https://www.aurorak12.org/divisions/superintendent/culture_equity_engagement/family_advocacy_community_engagement/family_advocacy/family_resources

